OWG Report to ROS
03/13/2008

The OWG met February 20, 2008.  The following provides a summary of activities:

OGRR 205 Modify Responsive Reserve Obligation

The change in this OGRR clarifies that the ERCOT Responsive Reserve Obligation is a minimum of 2300 MW.

With the impact analysis completed, OWG recommends this OGRR to ROS as a voting item in the March 2008 meeting.
Operating Guides Task Force (OGRTF)

The OGRTF met on February 19, 2008.  Approved OGRRs 204 and 206 were synched with NOGRRs 204 and 206.  NOGRRs 204 and 206 were submitted to the ERCOT Operating Guide revision approval process by John Jonte.  The March meeting of the OGRTF will likely be cancelled unless new OGRRs are ready for OGRTF review.
Operations Task Force (OTF)
The Operations Task Force will meet in February to continue work on the 2008 Hurricane Drill that is scheduled for May 14th.    A draft of the script for the drill was sent out to OTF members for comment.  

Black Start Task Force (BSTF)
The BSTF will meet on March 18th to begin the 2008 year.

Other Items
The establishment of the Reliability Standards Committee was mentioned by Rick Keetch.  Farzaneh Tafreshi also added comments.  Mark Henry discussed TRE audit activities and provided some information on what to expect in the future from TRE.  Colleen Frosch updated the group on Power Operations Bulletins.  Thuy Huynh reported on ERCOT operations for January.   The next OWG meeting is scheduled for March 19th at 09:30 at the Met Center in Room 168.  
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